VOLUME 14, NO. 3 Editor: Ron MacIntyre May 3, 2019

It's Cinco de Mayo Weekend

This weekend is Cinco de Mayo (it's on Sunday) but we'll celebrate it on Saturday! Saturday evening at 6 pm meet up at site 84 for a chili tasting event. Bring your best chili if you cook, otherwise just plan on sampling.

Saturday night at Club "O" we will be serving Nachos and Margaritas. Make sure you get to the Club early for these...they don't always last all night.

Thank You!

Thank you to all the campers that were kind enough to spend time with us celeb rating Jon's life and time at Oneida.

Special thank you to Ron and Tony, Chris Congro for the beautiful flower arrangement and Bob Weslar and the others for all the time in making it all run smoothly in the set up and break down of the memorial.

This is not an easy time for any of us. Knowing that you, like us, will thank of Jon fondly and often and smile means a greatdeal to those that Jon and I consider our family.

Many thanks to you all! D.J. and the family of Jon Klinger

Submissions to the Rag

All submission to the Rag are to be made in WRITING no later than 6 pm the Sunday before publication. You may drop them at the office or email to information@oneidaresort.com

Water Lines

Vince and some of the rest of the staff and volunteers have spent the last 5 weeks walking water lines! There were a number of leaks, only a few of which were obvious. Most leaks were under trailers, under piles of leaves, and under piles of debris! Many of the leaks were in pipes that campers put in themselves! This is not something that is acceptable. We are weeks behind in Memorial Day preparations because of this problem with the plumbing.

It is each campers responsibility to keep the lines on their site clearly visible. Please blow leaves beyond the water lines and do not pile items up on top of the lines. If we have to search for a line on your site we may just have to cut off your water and you will have to use the bath houses for water access!

Volunteers Needed!

If you have some time this weekend, we could use help with a few projects. If you are able to give us a few hours of your time, see Vince. He will have some projects planned!

Weekend Events

Friday 9 P.M. Camp fire started at Club "O" Club open from 10 till 2 a.m

Saturday Evening 6:00 pm Chili Tasting Party at site 84. Bring a pot of chili if you cook!

Saturday Night: 9:00 pm Camp fire started at Club "O" Club open from 10 till 2 a.m. with Nachos and Margaritas!

Leaf Blowing

When clearing leaves from your site blow them into the woods--not the road or another site or the ditch on the side of the road! If we find someone has done this I will have Vince blow them back onto your site!

If you have a drainage ditch in the road in front of your site, please take a few minutes to clean it out. It will do wonders in saving the roads.

Without the help of our campers, the cost to keep the campground up is prohibitive. It only takes a few minutes to do most of the stuff we are asking of you!

Save this Date!

There will be a seasonal meeting next weekend on Saturday at 11 a.m. by the disco. In case of rain it will be held in the disco. This will cover basic issues as well as Memorial Day preparation. We will also have some new seasonals to introduce. Please plan on attending!

Cafe Opens Next Weekend!

The cafe will open for dinner on May 10th at 6 pm! Watch the rag for specials each weekend!

Office Hours

Sunday - Thursday 10 a.m. - 6 p.m. Friday - Saturday 10 a.m. - 11 p.m.

Office phone: 570-465-7011